Executive Committee                                                                                             11/08/13

MINUTES
THIRD MEETING of the Executive Committee of the Villanova University Senate for Academic Year 2013-14     on Friday, November 8, 2013 in Dougherty Hall at 

1:30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Dr. Robert Styer, Chairperson; Rev. John Stack; Dr. Barbara Wall; Ms. Meredith Gallagher, Executive Secretary; Dr. Christopher Kilby; Mr. Sean Dolan;
Mr. Thomas Soussou; Ms. Gayle Doyle

ABSENT:  Ms. Selma Koury Wunderlich (representing the VUAA President) (NIA);
                         Ms. Allison Venella (NIA); Dr. Kelly Welch (NIA)


        Recording Secretary, Helen Heron

______________________________________________________________________________

AGENDA:
I.      APPROVAL OF MINUTES

II.    POWER OF INTERPELLATION

III.   ALUMNI ASSOCITION OVERVIEW FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2013-2014
IV.   REVIEW OF QUESTIONS SUBMITTED BY THE UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY
  V.    DISCUSSION OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE INTERIM REPORT 
  VI.   UNIVERSITY STAFF COUNCIL OVERVIEW FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR

           2013-1014 

  VII. CONTINUATION OF DISCUSSION REGARDING THE PART-TIME STUDIES

           PROGRAM

  VIII. NEW BUSINESS
  IX.    ADJOURNMENT
_________________________________________________________________________

Dr. Wall began the meeting with a short prayer.
I.  APROVAL OF MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 27, 2013

          Minutes have been approved electronically


II. POWER OF INTERPELLATION

                    Discuss the closure of the Faculty/Staff Dining Room

· Bob Styer will discuss the issue with Tim Dietzler, Director of Dining Services

III. ALUMNI ASSOCIATION OVERVIEW FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR 2013-2014

           
       Mrs. Selma Koury Wunderlich, representing the President of the Alumni
       Association
· "A quick broad brush of our goals would include:
Engage alumni in support of the Campaign, expand networking between students and alumni as well as amongst alumni and continue to strengthen the relationship between regional organizations and regional offices."---Katrina Ercole, President, VUAA
 

          The Senate Reconstitution Task Force (TF) Committee:

· All minutes and reports of the TF are posted on SharePoint including THE interview with Fr. Peter.

 

· All thirteen personal interviews are scheduled to be completed by November 18, per written report by Helen Heron. There may be more if some of the written interviewees request a personal interview.

 

· The Qualtrics survey will be sent to the fourteen interviewees for their written comments. Helen Heron completed the arrangements with Qualtrics. That survey is scheduled to be sent out by November 8 with the returns in before Thanksgiving. Some individuals who were scheduled to be interviewed personally requested a written survey. In order to expedite the analysis and discussion by the TF, it was requested that the results from Qualtrics be sent to each TF member.

 

· The Task Force committee has been collaborating very diligently on this project, so that we will be able to complete our recommendations by the due date of April 2014.

 

          IV. REVIEW OF QUESTIONS SUBMITTED BY THE UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY
           1) Since Villanova often bills itself as a particularly "green" school, why is 
               recycling not done at all in Connelly Center?

2) Health Care is a very sensitive and complicated issue these days and    understandably this request may not be possible. Apparently, if a company or organization does not spend the necessary amount on health care for its employees, either a refund is due to the employee or the company can spend it on ”educating” people on fitness, nutrition, etc.  Villanova employees are very educated individuals.  
With Villanova having one of the top business schools in the nation, I’m confident that someone can create a task force to find a way to lower premiums. Perhaps an up and coming business student may be more innovative in creating a more cost effective plan than our current HR representative?

The premium, the co-pays, etc. have escalated and it is becoming more and more difficult to keep up.   For example, there is a $40 co-pay per visit for physical therapy which is too high.  If you are told by your doctor to go three times a week at a cost of $40 per visit, that equals an additional $120 a week times four weeks. That is an additional $480 a month!  Most employees cannot afford that.  I did not go to therapy after surgery because of the cost.  After talking to other Villanova employees, they said the same – they did not go.  A physical therapist told me that Villanova has one of the highest co-pays she has ever seen. What would the additional cost be in the plan if we had a less expensive co-pay?
The Executive Committee felt that the limits on physical therapy are very restrictive and costly.  To limit it to thirty visits a year is not adequate coverage. Is there a way of negotiating better physical therapy coverage, such as injury specific caps and costs for physical therapy?

Dr. Kilby, who is presently dealing with Physical Therapy, attested that paying $40 a visit is much too expensive. He noted that it has a yearly cap.  Regardless of what one’s injury is you cannot go beyond thirty visits a year which is not appropriate coverage. After that the patient will be charged $100 per visit. He remarked that if someone were in a car accident and broke both legs, after the thirty visits they would be left without care.  He felt as though it should be “incident specific” and capped by the type of injury rather than just a flat cap all together. He wanted to know why the cap has gone from $20 to $40 in the last year. He feels a more flexible system than a rigid system would be more beneficial.

Dr. Wall thought that in regard to the co-pays it might be helpful if this were a recommendation to be considered. She also suggested calling into question the cap. 

Father Stack asked what the additional cost would be if there was a cheaper co-pay or more visits. 

Gayle Doyle pointed out that it is not just the capping, but the costs as well. Is there a way to control those costs according to one’s injury? 

These questions will be sent to the appropriate sources for review.  The questions and responses will be found on the Senate web site at www.unisenate.villanova.edu
V.       DISCUSS THE BUDGET COMMITTEE INTERIM REPORT TO THE 

           UNIVERSITY SENATE – Dr. Wayne Bremser, Chair, Senate Budget Committee
The Senate Budget Committee established and maintained a continuous liaison with the Administrative Budget Committee. The Senate Budget Committee met on October 22, 2013. 

The agenda was:

1. Review the committee’s charge, discuss procedures and confidentiality discussion

2. Review the current version of the budget

3. Identify budget issues

4. Review budget variances from prior year 

Significant issues related to the fiscal year 2105 budget discussed included:

Undergraduate tuition increase and financial aid for fiscal year 2015 and beyond

University strategic plan and national recognition goals

Enrollments in graduate, continuing studies, and part-time studies programs.

On-line programs

Salary increases for fiscal year 2015 and beyond. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for November 19, 2013.  

The agenda is the following:  
1. Admissions update and financial aid model-- Steve Merritt
2. Discuss Villanova University financial statements and discuss Villanova University 2013 ratios versus performance benchmarks provided by Moodys and S&P.
3. Review the current version of the budget; Identify budget issues 
4.  Review budget variances from prior year

The committee will also meet on December 10. We are inviting Stephen Fugale, Vice President for Technology, to make a presentation on the University’s strategic planning process and performance measures.


This report will be sent to the members of the University Senate
VI. UNIVERSITY STAFF COUNCIL OVERVIEW FOR THE ACADEMIC YEAR

            2013-1014 – Gayle Doyle
· Father Peter attended a meeting

· Liesl Schwarz discussed sustainability

· Dave Tedjeski discuss general information on Public Safety
· University Advancement will attend a meeting this month to discuss the campaign and how it will impact us
   VII. CONTINUATION OF DISCUSSION REGARDING THE PART-TIME STUDIES

            PROGRAM



After a lengthy discussion it was decided that Bob Styer would meet with 


            Father Ellis to explain that there were concerns expressed at the Executive 

              Committee meeting. He will ask Father if the Committee could get some

              information in response to this discussion. 

VIII.   NEW BUSINESS


 a) Suggestion for a replacement for Father Farrell in the Administration

                 constituency on the Mission and Social Justice Committee. Barbara Wall will
                 look into the matter and report back to the Executive Committee.



b) Christopher Kilby explained that at the Executive Committee of the Faculty

                Congress meeting a motion to look at the Ethics point with the idea that
                anonymous lines can be abused. If there is an anonymous way of reporting 
                ethics abuse in one’s department, it could be used as a secret way to go against
                someone such as starting rumors or administrative trouble. They felt that this

                could be limited to not just faculty, therefore, it should be addressed to the

                Senate.

   Father Stack suggested that since the program has only been introduced this

               past year that we should wait a year to present this to Ellen Krutz.


   A decision was made to have the Faculty Congress draft an email stating that

               they did not feel it was appropriate for them to address this matter since it is

               much broader than faculty.  The Executive Committee of the University Senate

               will be happy to receive this request.

           c) Bob Styer stated the Executive Committee will call a special meeting of the 

               Senate in February to discuss the budget. This will be a single issue meeting.



The next scheduled Executive Committee meeting for the SECOND SEMESTER

            Academic Year 2013-2014 is to be determined.
 IX.   ADJOURNMENT


Adjournment took place at 2:30 PM





     Respectfully submitted,

   Meredith Gallagher
      Executive Secretary
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